




 

 

 

Measure E Project Updates 
 
There are a number of projects under way with the funds from Measure E.  These projects are: 
    

Facilities Master Plan - The completed 2019 Facility Master 
Plan is a long-term blueprint for meeting the changing facility 
needs of the district. Developed with input from the 
community, parents, and school and district staff, the plan 
contains a needs assessment for every school in the district. 
The plan contains recommendations on school 
reconfiguration and rehabilitation to align facilities best with 
future curriculum needs with the axiom of “Instruction drives 
Construction”.  Projects are prioritized with the highest priority 
going to safety and security of campuses and buildings, 
creating engaging learning environments to support and 
advance teaching and learning environments, renovate and 
replace aging infrastructure.   

Phase II District-wide Fire Alarm Upgrades – Existing fire alarm systems will be replaced at 
Cathedral City High, Della Lindley Elementary, Landau Elementary and Sunny Sands Elementary 
schools to enhance safety and meet current fire codes.  The projects are in the Design Phase, with 
construction at the Elementary Schools scheduled for summer 2020 and the High School the 
following summer. 

 
DHSHS HVAC Addition at Locker Rooms – This project involves the replacement of the existing 
Evaporative Coolers and Heaters on the Boys and Girls Locker Rooms with new HVAC units.  Work 
is scheduled for summer 2020. 
 

Parking Lot Improvements at Rio Vista and Cathedral City Elementary Schools – The parking 
lots at Rio Vista and Cathedral City Elementary schools will renovated summer 2020 to provide a 
safe and enhance flow of traffic for pick-ups and drop-offs of students.  The bus lane at Rio Vista 
Elementary will be relocated to the west side of the campus to provide more queueing space for 
vehicles.  Cathedral City Elementary will have changes to the bus lane and additional parking spaces 
added. 
 
Elementary Shade Canopies – As continued awareness of the importance of 
having our younger students stay physically active while making 
accommodations to the Coachella Valley desert’s environment, most healthy 
children can safely participate in outdoor sports and other physical activities 
through a wide range of challenging warm to hot climatic conditions. Playfield 
shade structures will be installed at each of the district’s 16 elementary schools.  
The shade structures will be metal canopies approximately 30 feet by 60 feet.   
The structures have all been erected and are being utilized.   

 

District-wide heating and air conditioning replacements at Desert Hot Springs High and Cielo 
Vista Charter Schools – A number of the existing air conditioning units at Desert Hot Springs High 
School(DHSHS) and Cielo Vista Charter(CVC) were over 20 years old and had reached their end of 
their useful life span.  Units at CVC began being replaced during Thanksgiving Break and continued 
during the evenings and are now complete.  Over the 2019 Winter Break, 30+ units were set over two 
days on the roof utilizing a helicopter at DHSHS.  The helicopter was used to for increased efficiency 
as a crane would have to be repositioned numerous times to reach all the units.  All units were 
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connected and operational by the end of Winter Break and individual classroom 
unit replacement will continue during the evenings through the end of April 
2020. This is the final phase of the Proposition 39 HVAC and Lighting Projects 
which were funded by a $5 million dollar grant by the California Energy 
Commission.  In order to maximize the energy savings, the District added bond 
funds to each project to ensure all fixtures and units at each of the schools 
could be replaced. Over the past 4 years HVAC or lighting upgrades took place 
at Desert Springs Middle, James Workman Middle, Mount San Jacinto High, 
Cielo Vista Charter, Palm Springs High, Cathedral City High, Vista Del Monte 
Elementary, Bella Vista Elementary, Rio Vista Elementary, Katherine Finchy 
Elementary, Cabot Yerxa Elementary, Cahuilla Elementary, Raymond Cree 
Middle and Cathedral City Elementary.  

Nellie Coffman Central Plant Upgrades - Nellie Coffman Middle School’s 
(NCMS) central plant consists of electrical service and distribution gear for the 
entire campus; two cooling towers; and two chillers.  The electrical gear and 
chillers were oringally installed when the school was built in 1975.  With a 
useful life of 30 years, the equipment was in need of replacement.  The 
cooling towers had been replaced in the 1997, but needed replacement as  its 
useful life was 20 years.  Beginning in June 2019 the power was turned off to 
the campus and work began to replace Southern California Edison’s (SCE) 
main electrical gear to the campus, two cooling towers and one of the two 
chillers. The other chiller had been replaced as an emergency when it failed in 
2017 and was reconnected to the new piping and pumps.  The central plant 
upgrades were completed in August 2019 and will be commissioned over a 
twelve month period to assure efficient operations through all seasons.  

 

Parking Lot Improvements at Della Lindley Elementary School – The parking lot at Della Lindley 
will be renovated in the summer of 2021 to provide safe path of travel for pedestrian and vehicles and 
enhance the flow of traffic for pick-ups and drop-offs of students. The bus lane will be relocated to the 
south side of the campus to provide more queueing space for vehicles and ten new parking spaces will 
be added.  

Agua Caliente Elementary Renovation – The renovation of the existing Agua Caliente Elementary 
campus is complete.  The existing school buildings were torn down and 60,000 square feet of new 
buildings have been constructed, including two-story classroom buildings.  The administration and 
library area, multi-purpose building, classrooms and parking lots were re-arranged on the school site 
with the new entry of the school changing to the south portion of school site.  The construction started 
in May 2017 and students moved into the new buildings in February 2019.  Students, parents and staff 
celebrated the new school buildings by participating in a parade from the old school buildings to the 
new school buildings.  The new building dedication ceremony was held in April 2019. 

Palm Springs High School Seismic Building Renovations – Palm Springs High School Seismic 
project includes building upgrades to existing buildings built prior to 1980 that are in need of seismic 
and structural upgrades.  The PSHS library and cafeteria were built in the 1940’s and have been 
identified as potential class 1 historic buildings, and the gymnasium built in 1980s have been reviewed 
for structural safety.  The design for the structural requirements and building upgrades for the 
gymnasium, library and cafeteria have been approved by the Division of State Architect and are 
currently in the bidding phase. The construction is  scheduled to begin in April 2020 and is broken into 
six phases to ensure no interference with the education needs of the students.  Completion is slated for 
August 2022.  
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